
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

February 12, 2024 

 

To: Members, Select Subcommittee on the Coronavirus Pandemic  

  

From: Select Subcommittee Staff 

  

Re: Hearing on “Assessing America’s Vaccine Safety Systems, Part 1” 

 

On Thursday, February 15, 2024, at 10:00 AM ET in room 2154 of the Rayburn House Office 

Building, the Select Subcommittee on the Coronavirus Pandemic will hold a hearing titled “Assessing 

America’s Vaccine Safety Systems, Part 1.” 

 

I. BACKGROUND:  

Federal health agencies have a complex array of interwoven vaccine safety surveillance 

systems, one of the most well-known being the Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System 

(VAERS). The government also has two systems for adjudicating and compensating vaccine 

related injuries – the Countermeasures Injury Compensation Program (CICP) and Vaccine 

Injury Compensation Program (VICP). The government witnesses will inform Members 

regarding these systems’ capabilities and limitations. 

 

II. HEARING PURPOSE:  

This hearing will examine the federal government’s post-marketing surveillance of COVID-

19 vaccine safety, and its process for adjudicating claims for compensation.  

 

III. WITNESSES:  

Daniel Jernigan, M.D., M.P.H. 

Director 

National Center for Emerging and Zoonotic Infectious Diseases 

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) 

 

Peter Marks, M.D., Ph.D. 

Director 

Center for Biologics Evaluation and Research (CBER) 

Food and Drug Administration (FDA) 

 

CDR George Reed Grimes, M.D., M.P.H. 

Director 

Division of Injury Compensation Programs 

Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) 


